
“Carve your name on 
hearts, not tombstones. 
A legacy is etched into 
the minds of others and 
the stories they share 

about you.” 
— Shannon L. Alder



“I was fortunate to have many, many friends in my 30 wonderful 
years working for the engineering profession, but few were 
closer than Henn. He was the consummate professional and the 
engineering community as well as the public he served through 
engineering is far better because of him.” – Dennis Barton

“I adored Henn for all the attributes you describe and his quick 
smile and good sense of humor.” – Kim DeBosier, PE

“…there wasn’t anybody who had more of a love for the 
engineering profession…backed up with involvement and 
action…He was a driving force during his time on the FBPE…He 
was truly one of Florida’s great engineers.” – Don Goddeau, PE

“…the House of Representatives warmly congratulates Henn 
Rebane for his many accomplishments as a citizen, a Professional 
Engineer, and a civic volunteer and extends to him its gratitude 
for his numerous contributions to the State of Florida.” – House 
Resolution 9039, 2008, sponsored by Rep. Stephen Precourt, PE

“John, mystery solved…

engineering department head at Watson 
& Co. in Tampa. He and his assistant 
Glenn Logsdon quit in 1960 and formed 

engineers, working for local architects. 
They were successful and were looking for 
an EE so they could offer MEP services. 
I was living in Cocoa Beach working for 
Brown Engineering of Huntsville, AL 
—a body-shop furnishing engineers for 
temporary assignments at NASA. I was also 
moonlighting doing small electrical design 



projects for a local engineer. A sales rep put 
John B. and I together and I moved to Tampa 
in 1961. 

“John B. was very active in FES… [He 
and some other] engineers organized CEC/

national CEC (now ACEC). John was the 
president of CEC/FL. 

“I liked the man a lot. He was passionate 
about the consulting engineering profession, 
and a very hard worker. It was in June 1967, 

and John was on the phone. He had a heart 
attack and died that day. We were adequately 
funded with buy-sell insurance. Glenn 
Logsdon and I then funded the scholarship, 
with contributions from several other CEC/

had been active in CEC/FL as well and was 
its last president when CEoF and CEC/F 
merged into FICE. I do not recall the details, 

the fund until it ran out of money, or was 
transferred to the FES or FICE scholarship 
fund.

“Norma Jean and I will drink a toast 
to a good engineer who left his mark on the 
profession. Actually, I think we’ll toast both 
Dave L and John B with this sentiment. You 
might do the same. It is wonderful to know 
that a scholarship created in memory of an 
engineer assisted in drawing another good 
man to the profession who is motivated to do 
his part—and so on. Thanks for asking the 
question.”


